
MEETING MINUTES
ALBANY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tuesday, April 2nd, 2024.  6:30 pm
Members present: Cathy Ryan, Cort Hansen, Sean Wadsworth, Mike Steward, and Jacob MacKenzie, alternate.  Absent and excused: Kevin Tilton.  Public: Kelly Robitaille, Field and Forest Farm.
Cathy called the meeting to order at 6:31 pm. Going directly to the scheduled appointment; Kelly Robitaille explained his desire to locate honey bee hives on the agricultural field on the Town forest.  He has the support of the two farmers working the same fields, both Grandview and Davis farms.  His plan is to locate 2-4 honey bee hives on the field area.  The hives would be surrounded by a 10 ft. x 20 ft., 3-strand electric fence that is battery powered by a small solar panel.  The enclosures would not be located adjacent to any of the walking paths and would be safety signed.  Kelly indicated that honey bees are mellow and will not pose any danger to the public.  He indicated that the electric fence has little voltage and is designed to keep bears and small animals away from the hives.  Kelly is selling his product at the Local Grocer in North Conway.  He does hold liability insurance and would be required to provide a certificate of insurance naming the town as additionally insured.  Cathy asked for a motion to approve the Field and Forest Farm proposal pending Kelly providing the C.O.I.  Mike seconded the motion and the motion was approved 5-0.
Under new business, Cathy asked for questions or comments on the minutes for the 2/6/24 meeting.  With no comments or questions, she made a motion to approve those minutes and with a second from Sean the motion to approve the minutes of the 2/6/24 meeting was passed 5-0.
A discussion on possible dates in May for a volunteer spring trail work day was had.  Saturday, May 18th was selected.  Cathy suggested a need for recruiting additional volunteers for the work day.  It was agreed that trail clean-up would be the focus of the work and that the continuing work on maintaining the vista view from Route 16 be left for the fall when hopefully the area would be drier to work in.
Cathy noted the recent email from Sean noting that the timber salvage work on the Bald Hill parcel has been completed and a payment has been made to the town.  She also noted that Article 12 in the town warrant was approved at the 3/12/24 town meeting so that proceeds from any timber harvests made on town property would go to the town’s Conservation Fund.  

Cathy said that we should contact Tim Nolan to start the process of updating the Forest Management Plan as required by the easement holder, the USVLT.

A short discussion about additional trail work being needed on the west end of the Swift River Trail in order to improve the rocky wash there was initiated by Mike.  He said that NEMBA representatives may look at it for suggestions as to how to fix the problem in a flood zone.

With no further business and with no other public comment, Cathy asked for a motion to adjourn, with a motion from Mike and a second from Jacob the motion was approved 5-0 and the meeting adjourned at 6:59 pm.

The next meeting date will be 5/7/24.

Cort Hansen, Conservation Commission Secretary.
